History Articulation 2008 Final Agenda

9:30 – 9:45 

Call to Order

Welcome from Corpus Christi  

Adoption of Agenda 

Adoption of 2007 Minutes (previously circulated and attached for your reference)

Pithy Observations from the Chair

9:45 – 11:55 

Oral Reports from Member Institutions (6 minutes each – time limit to be enforced with Germanic efficiency)

Discussion of Issues Arising from Institutional Reports

12:00 – 1:00 LUNCH 

1:00 – 1:15

Report from the February 2008 BCCAT Articulation Meeting

1:15 – 3:00

Potential Impact of Changes to the BC College of Teachers Certification Requirements (UCFV – see memo below)

Cutbacks and Discipline Suspensions – (CNC) 

Update on Articulation Web and Listserv 

3:00 – 3:30

Election of Incoming Secretary

Date and Place of 2009 Meeting 

Motions of Thanks and Adjournment
Memo from Robin Anderson (UCFV)

At the core of the BCCT certification changes is a 'dumbing down' of
the disciplinary (like History or Geography) requirements for a teaching
certificate. No longer will teachers need to have a major or two minors
for a secondary school certificate; instead, they will simply need 24
credits in a teachable area, and these credits need not be upper level
credits. There are others changes as well that can be seen at the BCCT
website:  http://www.bcct.ca/default.aspx 

The wholesale relaxation of disciplinary rigor directed simply at
lubricating the BC-Alberta labour market is worrisome; every forum I
know has argued for increased curricular education for school teachers,
not less. While the consequences of the specific changes for
teaching-focused disciplines like History and Geography are not yet
clear, and we still have to wait to see how TEP and PDP programs alter
their admission structures in response, here are some possible outcomes
I’ve heard tossed around:

●  The reduction of non-Education academic credits from 60 to 30
could hurt general enrolment at UCFV as students might be lured to UBC
and SFU to enroll in more Faculty of Education programs.

●  Reduction of the Elementary School requirement for coursework in
“Canadian Studies” from 6 credits to 3 credits might have an
effect on our Canadian history enrolments, particularly the Canadian
survey courses which have benefited from this regulation.

●  Removal of the Secondary School requirement for a second teachable
subject might also hurt History enrolments.

●  Removal of the Secondary School requirement for a major or two
minors and replacing this with 24 credits in a teachable area (with no
requirement for upper level course work!?) might also undermine History
enrolments.
